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Dear 
 
Thank you for your information request of 12 October 2017.  Aberdeen City Council (ACC) has
completed the necessary search for the information requested.

 
Under the Freedom of Information Act, I would like all details, including the agenda and
minutes of what was discussed, at the meeting between the Chief Executive of Aberdeen City
Council, Angela Scott, Aberdeen City Council’s interim head of planning, Aberdeen FC
Chairman Stewart Milne, and Aberdeen FC vice-chairman George Yule, on Tuesday 3rd
October 2017.
This was an informal meeting held between the above parties and a representative from
Burness Paull LLP in Aberdeen from 10.30am on 3rd October 2017.   No agenda was produced
and no minutes were taken. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to inform the applicants of the status of the application in the
lead up to the publication of the report.  It was noted that the report was still in the process of
drafting, including legal review so the discussion was undertaken on that basis.
 
Matters discussed covered the broad information submitted and assessed by the Planning
Authority as part of the assessment process and the drafting of the report.  The draft
recommendations of the Planning Authority also were discussed with it being confirmed that
they were still to be finalised. 
 
ACC is unable to provide you with information on agenda and minutes of what was discussed
as it is not held by the Council.  In order to comply with its obligations under the terms of
Regulation 10(4)(a) - Information Not Held - of the EIRs, ACC hereby gives notice that this
information is not held by it.  ACC is required by Regulation 10(1)(b) of the EIRs to inform you as
to why in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining this exception
outweighs the public interest in disclosing this information to you.  ACC is satisfied that it does
not hold this information and considers that, as there is no information held, the public interest
lies with the exception.
 
We hope this helps with your request.
 
Yours sincerely,
 
Grant Webster
Information Compliance Officer
 
INFORMATION ABOUT THE HANDLING OF YOUR REQUEST
 
As the information which you requested is environmental information, as defined under
Regulation 2(1) of the Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations 2004 (the EIRs), ACC



considered that it was exempt from release through FOISA, and must therefore give you notice
that we are refusing  your request under Section 39(2) of FOISA (Freedom of Information
(Scotland) Act 2002).  However, you have a separate right to access the information which you
have requested under Regulation 5 of the EIRs, under which ACC has handled your request.
Please refer to the attached PDF for more information about your rights under the EIRs.
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Tel 03000 200 292
 
*03000 numbers are free to call if you have ‘free minutes’ included in your mobile call plan.
Calls from BT landlines will be charged at the local call rate of  10.24p per minute (the same as 01224s).
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